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Hi Barb,

Could you please post the attached September PAC meeting minutes to the Gray website?

Thank you!
Amanda Berera
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Gray Elementary PAC Meeting Minutes


September 22nd, 2021





Microsoft Teams virtual meeting called to order by Andrea at 7:04pm.


In Attendance:


Andrea Mori, Heidi Gonzalez, Bhavika Duggal, Ruby Sidhu, Tracey, Kurt Morley, Jennifer Hastings, Sonika, Jenn Clarke, Sonja Gustavsen, Bob Thompson, Dave Camara, Mimi, Nina, Zina, Amardeep, Geoffrey Paulin, Jas Manes, Amanda Berera, RS, Sumeet, Soni Sadhra & Karen Kang 


Andrea introduced Geoffrey from Cob’s Bread who has been a great support with fundraising.  Geoffrey provided an updated on the dough raiser fundraiser that is an ongoing fundraiser where families mention they are from Gray Elementary and 15% of proceeds goes back to the school.  The last cheque was provided to us Dec 2020 and he asked if this years could be issued in Dec 2021 so any more sales could be calculated.  So far since last Dec we have raised $205.50.  Geoffrey advised that we are one of the biggest schools that participate in this fundraiser with Cobs.


Motion made by Karen to accept May 26th, 2021, PAC Meeting Minutes, seconded by Jenn and all present voted in favor.


Motion made by Dave to accept agenda as presented, seconded by Karen and all present voted in favor.


Introductions were made by all attendees in the meeting.


Principal’s Report:


Provided by Bob Thompson


· Current enrollment of the school is 547 students


· So far, the start of the school year with student returning has been smooth.  It took 1 or 2 days longer to place children in their classrooms as there were lots of behind-the-scenes work taking place.  There were a lot of returning students from home quest plus a lot of new registrations on the first day of school.


· All staffing is now in place, and we have 23 divisions with only 1 spare classroom remaining.  The 1 extra classroom will be used as a full sensory room.


· We have quite a few new staff members:


· Ms Randhawa is now Mrs Cheema


· In a few weeks Ms Smith will start to teach Grade 5 for Mrs Dobie who will be on maternity leave


· Ms Jones is filling in for Ms Olak and we do not know of her return date


· Ms Sharma is covering for Mr Chunn who is taking a few weeks of paternity leave (she was a student teacher last year at the school)


· Ms Desharnais is a new Grade 3 and 4 teacher and is permanent


· Ms Sandham is no longer at Gray as she joined the district in a coordinator position


· Mrs Klassen is taking over the job share position with Mrs Silva and providing learning support


· Ms French is covering Kindergarden/Grade 1 split class for Ms Neall


· Ms Bhalru is covering Kindergarden while Mrs Bain is on maternity leave for the year


· Ms Averill is a new learning support teacher


· Ms Alexander will be in the library on Wednesdays


· Ms Grewal is the school Psychologist and will also be supporting other local schools


· We have 2 new EA’s: Natalia and Stacey Given


· Bob met with Andrea to discuss PAC.  They want to start the school year with a conservative approach in regard to safety.  The school front door will continue to remain locked to reduce # of people into school.  Students are still encouraged to maintain physical distancing, good handwashing hygiene.


· The fruit and veggie program is suspended at this time due to safety protocols


· The plan is to handle hot lunch in the same manner as we did previous school year


· Fieldtrips is a wait and see at this point, as we are unsure if we will be able to do them


· Ongoing traffic issues in school zone, we will continue speaking to the school community about safety and rules


Heidi provided an update on:


· Outdoor learning space was created over the summer.  Boulders were put in and a fence was installed in front.  So far, they’ve already seen it being used by classes.  Its also nice that it showcases the cedar tree that was planted last Earth Day


· The Terry Fox run is tomorrow, they wanted to keep it safe, so Mrs Mann organized the afternoon run.  She split it into primary and intermediate run times.


· Some of the teachers participated in a zoom meeting with Fred Fox which was found to be informative and meaningful


· Later on in the month National Day for Truth and Reconciliation Day will take place.  There is a teacher committee that was formed to discuss and explain the day to students.  One thing to do as a whole school is to unpack land acknowledgement in age appropriate ways (like explain stewards of the land, elders, etc.)


Bob advised, in terms of September 29th, asking all students and staff to wear orange and they want to ensure ongoing conversations occur all year long with educational aspects.


PAC REPORTS


Special Events:


· Position is vacant and we do not have anything in the works at the moment


Fundraising:


Update provided by Dave


· Looking at trying to put together a fundraiser in Oct maybe showcasing a local vendor


· In Nov we will be looking at our Annual Purdy’s and Neufeld Farms fundraising


· Dave is planning to put together a calendar of upcoming events so parents and school community is aware of what’s coming up.


· May even be looking to do a virtual Christmas market this year with a few select vendors


Hot Lunch:


Preeti and Maleena away, Jenn provided update


· The ladies have hot lunch ready to go with the online ordering up and ready for the first set.  This year they will be able to keep the sessions open longer so if you forget to order 1 or 2 in the first set, then you may still be able to order from the remaining days


· Jenn will meet with them and give them the PAC keys and show then the room and where supplies are


Treasurer Report:


Provided by Amanda


· No financials to share as of now, as still working with previous treasurer to obtain all info


· Roughly $17,400 in each of the Operating Account and Gaming account


· We are still waiting for this year’s gaming grant to come through 


DPAC:


Provided by Dave


· The Sept meeting date was not clear, so it was missed.  Will catch Octobers


Emergency Preparedness:


Provided by Sonja


· Nothing new to report


· Last year we got a new District coordinator who is streamlining all the schools to be aligned with what supplies they all have


· Bob will follow up with District and get back to Sonja with an update


Newsletter:


Vacant position


· Bob advised that he is not planning on a monthly newsletter but rather weekly or every other week


New Business:


· The 215 ribbons that were placed along front of school are looking like they are needing to be repaired/replaced.  Heidi and Bob will discuss and advise


· Amanda had a question if Band will be occurring this year? Bob advised that there are guidelines in place as this is a District wide curriculum requirement.  Program will be up and running soon














Motion made by Andrea to approve Munch a Lunch fees of $336 for the year, Dave seconded, and all present voted in favor





Motion made by Amanda to approve Classroom funds of $200 per class x 23 divisions which is $4,600.00.  Seconded by Karen and all present voted in favor.





Jennifer Hastings will follow up with teachers to see if it is worthwhile for us to renew the Movie License and Streaming license as the cost is around $500.





Motion made to adjourn meeting at 8:12pm by Andrea, seconded by Jenn and all present voted in favor.
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